UNIFORMED SERVICE/TRANSPORTATION

COMMITTEE MEETING

MARCH 1, 2018

Excuse

Carolyn Thompson, Chair

Ted Kovaleff

Patricia Lewis

Absent

Patricia Johnson Feruze Zeko

April Tyler

The meeting opened @ 6:30PM

There was no quorum present.

Ms. Savona Bailey McClain gave a presentation on Arches of Harlem from the West Harlem Art Fund. Ms. Bailey McClain explained the purpose of the Arches of Harlem is an opportunity to light up the Via Duct. DOT gave the permit for 11 months, however there are many other agencies that are competing.

Allan Vallerio from the Manhattan District Attorney's office announce the upcoming on April 14, 2018. Location to be announced.

Mr. Norberto Acevedo Deputy Director of Montefiore Park came before the committee to give an update on the progress of the work being done. The Plaza schedule date has been delayed.

The Community Board office receives updates every week.

<u>26th Precint</u> – Det. Harper, reported a shooting which happen on February 28, 2018 @ Amsterdam Avenue and 125th Street where 2 people were shot, a 21 year old and a 23, both of these individuals are not cooperating with the police investigation.

30th Precinct: On Assignment

Manhattan North - On Assignment

<u>PSA 6 Public Housing -</u> Det. Cheatham stated that 9 crimes have been reported, 7 in Grant and 2 in Manhattanville. 1) 2 are Rapes on January 25, 2018 reported on February 1, 2018 and the second Rape Domestic, this individual was arrested.

February_11, 2018_a delivery man was robbed of his food and money by a 14 year old, he was arrested, 2 days later on Feb. 13, 2018 @ 1305 2 brothers were robbed. There were 3 felony arrest. Girlfriend cuts her boyfriend, 2 sisters fighting and then on Feb. 16, 2018 an argument over a cellphone.

Jen Silverman has come before the committee many times with concerns regarding the sidewalks along 12th Avenue. This has been discussed so many times and the problem is that EDC has not completed their work along 12th Avenue. The committee will continue to try to get some answers to when this project is to be completed.

There was some discussion on the Amsterdam Avenue project and until we can meet with DOT regarding the health conditions of the community residents for this project we cannot go forward.

This issue is not just about adding bike lanes and there are so many more important issues then bike lanes along Amsterdam Avenue.

NEW BUSINESS: NONE

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

The next meeting for Uniformed Service/Transportation will be April 5, 2018. Respectfully Carolyn Thompson, Chair